## SAINT JOHN THE EVANGELIST CHURCH

271 Winchester Street Warrenton, Virginia 20186 (540) 347-2922



April 3, 2009

Scott Houston Chamberlain Construction Corporation 2864 Hartland Road Falls Church, VA 22043

Dear Scott,

As we find ourselves deep in this season of Lent, preparing for Easter, it seems very appropriate to take the time to reflect on the major building project here at St. John the Evangelist that has culminated in our beautiful, expanded church.

Those of us here at St. John's that were intimately involved in this effort would like to express our heartfelt gratitude for the team at Chamberlain Construction, which you headed, in achieving such a wonderful result on the expansion to our church. We know we succeeded because of both the reaction of Bishop Loverde ("Wow!") at the dedication, and the award given to us by the Town of Warrenton in December for the best project of 2008 in the Historical District.

Your professionalism, patience and dedication were important elements in the construction project. The attitude exhibited by your team, starting with the bidding process, made us certain that we had made an excellent choice in selecting Chamberlain Construction for this project. You went above and beyond our expectations in dealing with the inevitable changes that occurred during the construction and we greatly appreciate that.

We could not have accomplished this project without your firm and any of us would be most happy to provide testimonials for any future work your firm pursues if you so desire.

Have a blessed Easter season.

Yours in Christ,

Rev. John H. Melmer

Pastor

Rod Beran"

Interior Committee

Maintenance Director

aud C. Me Nichol

David McNichol Building Committee

CC:

Most Rev. Paul S. Loverde, D.D., S.T.L., J.C.L. Bishop of Arlington 200 N. Glebe Rd., Suite 914 Arlington, VA 22203

J. Reid Herlihy, OPCF Director 200 N. Glebe Rd., Suite 704 Arlington, VA 22203